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INCIDENT:  Officer Involved Shooting  CONTACT: Sergeant Jeff Higbee 

OCCURRENCE DATE: April 9, 2017 jhigbee@ontariopolice.org (909) 395-2852 

 

Detectives are investigating what led up to an armed man entering a Stater Brothers store in Ontario. 

On April 9, 2017 at approximately 10:44 PM, Ontario Police Officers were involved in a shooting that occurred 

at Stater Bros., located at 1939 E Fourth St, in the City of Ontario.  

Officers were responding to a man armed with a gun inside the store.  Officers confronted the armed suspect; at 

which time an officer involved shooting occurred.  The suspect was pronounced dead at the scene of the 

shooting.    

No employees, customers, or officers were injured.   

The suspect’s information is not being released pending notification to family by the Coroner.  

Anyone with information regarding the incident is asked to call the Ontario Police Department at 909-986-6711, 

or Detective Robert Marquez at 909-395-2777. 

Information can also be reported anonymously by calling WE-TIP at (800) 78-CRIME or online at 

www.wetip.com 

 


